

CORELEY PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk to the Council:-Sue Jones M.A.A.T.

Yew Tree Cottage, New Road, Hopton Bank, Cleobury Mortimer,
Kidderminster. Worc. Tel: 01584 890 375

Email: coreleyparishcouncil@hotmail.co.uk

www.2shrop.net/coreleyparishcouncil

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held at Coreley Village Hall on Wednesday, 15th June, 2016 commencing at 7.00 p.m.

1. PRESENT

Mr. L. Bywater (Chairman)

Mrs J. Thomas(Vice Chair)

Ms. K. Sylvester

Mrs J. Williams

Mr R. Simm

Mr. V. Romeo

Miss M. Hammond

Mrs. S. Jones (Clerk)

Mr Wilkinson

2. APOLOGIES

None

3. PUBLIC PRATICIPATION

Mr Wilkinson wished to discuss the application f a caravan park at Swallows Meadow, Brookrow. The fields is the field in question runs parallel with the Church. The notice that the Caravan Club put up on the gate was not very Visible, and the sign wasn't place anywhere else for residents to see. It should have been on the parish notice boards. Not that many people would have seen the sign. LB went to visit the local farmers and they were all very concerned about the access. Apparently it will stipulate that access is from the Tenbury direction. LB proposed that a letter of objection be sent to the Caravan Club- All agreed. Ask Glyn Shaw what SC feelings are about Caravan sites in such rural, hard to access areas. Are they normally asked?

4. TO APPROVE MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 18th May, 2016 were approved and signed as a correct record by the chairman.

5. DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

None

6. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

- a) The Survey has been out from the Housing Association to have a look at the access road to the car park ant the rear of Hints Meadow, by the Play Area.
- b) The new website is nearly up and running.

7. PARISH MATTERS

- a) The grate at the waterfall at the corner of Pound Lane needs cleaning out, ask PJ if he could do it, while he is there could he have a look at the waterfall itself. We know it has been looked at before at PJ thought that is was ok, but that was a couple of years ago and there has been a lot of water coming down there since. Parish Councilors are concerned about the safety of the wall, as the water isn't going over the wall it is going through it.
- b) The Phone needs to be repainted, all agreed to ask Helping Hands to do the work.
- c) The notice boards also need a coat of stain, ask Helping Hands to do that too.
- d) There are a number of drains on the road to the Bach that need clearing.
Clerk to ask PJ of SC.

- e) There is a new post box at the Cockpits.
- f) There has been an instance of dogs worrying and killing sheep. Everyone to be careful if dogs are loose.

8. CO-OPTION OF PARISH COUNCILLOR

Mr R, Simm is going to invite Ian Smith to the next meeting with the view to becoming a parish councilor.

9. REPORT FROM THE LJC

a) Sharing costs of Services

The Parish council would like to be part of the consultation but feel that because the additional information and statistics are not up to date information that they are unable to do so at this stage. The Councilors are concerned about what happens if people do not reply to the survey, is this classed and an agreement to share the costs by default, because the response to surveys in the past has been poor. It is also a concern that because residents don't use the services in Cleobury Mortimer they won't complete the survey, because it doesn't affect them.

10. PLANNING APPLICATIONS

None

11. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

None

12. CORRESPONDENCE

- a) SALC Bulletin

There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9.30 p.m. The next meeting will be on 20th July, 2016 at 7.00 pm.